
Vermont Housing & Conservation Board 
Finance Committee Meeting 

Middlebury Regional Emergency Medical Services Conference Room June 21, 2018, 
Middlebury, Vermont 

Attending: 
Committee Members:  Neil Mickenberg, Dave Marvin, Emily Wadhams, Josh Laughlin. 
Staff:  Gus Seelig, Anne Duffy, Larry Mires, Jen Hollar, Elizabeth Egan 

Neil called the meeting to order at 9:42am 

Potential State of Vermont Shutdown, Due to Lack of Approved Budget for FY2019 

Gus and Anne referred to the staff memo sent to the Board Committee prior to this meeting, and the 
recommendation outlining an action plan to maintain a VHCB presence while a budget is getting 
approved, if there is no budget by 7/01/2018.  

Anne explained the process for determining cash needs for July and August, by working with staff and 
partners.  After 6/30 we would not have access to our funds held by the state, as far as we are told at 
this time.  We projected needs to operate July and August, both program and operations.  $8M in 
projects, $1M in other program costs such as Lead Paint, FFV and AmeriCorps, plus operations (3 pay 
periods).  All project disbursements are for prior fiscal year commitments, and do not depend upon 
FY2019 funds.  If we were to cover three pay periods we would need to borrow $200k of committed 
funds, which would be repaid with FY19 funds when a budget is finalized.  In June there is one bond 
payment from FY19 Capital Bill, but that bill has already been signed into law. The total transfer of 
funds would be approximately $10M to cover project needs and operations for July and August. 

Neil asked what the consequence would be of just shutting down.  Would projects be cut or cost 
more? Gus: can’t speak today to consequences for projects.  Construction disbursements may have 
to be borrowed with consequent carrying costs.  With closings it would negatively impact farmers 
during season that is critical. There are time constraints from NRCS funds and drawdowns. 

Dave expressed a desire to keep staff on payroll for what is likely to be a short time, and feels taking 
this action is entirely in keeping with our status as a separate agency. 

In discussing the likelihood of a shutdown, Gus said he had no special knowledge, but the anticipation 
is that there won’t be shutdown. 

Dave is in agreement with the memo but wants to make sure the receiving depository account would 
be government insured. If funds are transferred, and the shutdown doesn’t occur, we would 
redeposit funds back into the state Treasury.   

Dave moved the resolution, and recommended that we look into the possibility of government 
insured vehicle. Josh seconded the motion.   
All voted in favor. 

Resolution: The Finance Committee approves the Contingency Plan for Potential SOV Shutdown as 
recommended by the staff at the June 21, 2018 Committee meeting, and recommends to the full 
Board for approval.  



Hardwick Project 
Gus brought up Hardwick project (approved six months ago).  We have a proposal asking for a grant 
(rather than a loan) from the equity investor’s counsel, given the existing debt on the project.  We 
will push back, but we may need to come back to the Board, once we complete discussions with the 
developer. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:08am 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Larry Mires 
Administrative Officer 


